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A professional, efficient and friendly service

E S T A T E • A G E N T S

14/18 Church Road, Great Bookham (opposite Post Office)

0011337722 445500550000
www.johnwadsworth.co.uk    sales@johnwadsworth.co.uk

INDEPENDENT ESTATE AGENTS



Not a lot at present but sometime in the future

Regular Events at the Old Barn Hall

Mondays – Afternoon Bridge Club 1pm
Tuesdays – Bookham Toddler Group 9.45-11.30am
Thursdays – Afternoon Bridge Club 1pm
Fridays – Country Market 10.15-11.30am
Sundays – Jazz Club, check programme
Monthly

Bookham Flower Club – first Monday 2pm
Bookham Wine Club – 2nd Monday 8pm
Bookham Stamp Club – 4th Tuesday 2.15pm
The Arts Society – 4th Tuesday 7.30pm
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87th Year Issue 333

Next Edition of the Bookhams Bulletin

Deadline for Summer issue:

1 July 2020

Email articles or queries to the Editor

bookhamsbulletin@gmail.com

Bookham Community Association - Incorporated in England & Wales Company number 8000494
Registered Charity number 1148881. Registered Office: The Old Barn Hall 55 Church Road, Great Bookham, Surrey KT23 3PQ

Bookhams Bulletin

From the Chairman
You have the dubious distinction of reading the first ever edition of
the Bookhams Bulletin not to be printed - and that is since 1937.  It
has a long and distinguished history and we did not want to be the
first Editors to lose an edition.  Our distribution of the printed copies,
however, depends upon 120 volunteers who are in lockdown at
present - and many likely to remain so during May - so we are going
electronic.

Despite most of our affiliated organisations being unable to meet
many are finding other ways to keep in touch and provide support
to each other. I am pleased to say quite a few have provided an article for you to read and
enjoy.

These challenging times have seen how people can come together and help others who are
struggling, with lots of local small self-help groups, social media sites and the wonderful
Community Coronavirus Care group which started with one person and now provides help
to all via a freephone telephone number with hundreds of volunteers. See page 25 for more
on this.

Our local food shops have been working non-stop to keep supplies coming in and to find
innovative ways to serve customers safely and these have been a lifeline for many. Many other
businesses are in limbo and will be depending on our support once they are able to reopen
and start trading again.

Our halls are closed but ready to reopen once allowed to do so although we are prepared for
many groups to be unable to restart for some time if age or number limits are introduced as
lockdown eases. Our Halls Manager, Roger, is maintaining the halls in readiness whist we have
furloughed Rob at present. We have had to make the decision to cancel Village Week in June
including Village Day but will carry the theme of ‘On Safari’ over to 2021.

All bookings during this period are cancelled with any deposits paid being carried forward or
refunded for one-off events. We thank those organisations who have donated their deposits
to us to help us through this period. Advertisements will continue in our non-printed Bulletins
but without cost and those paid for will have the period extended by however number of
editions we cannot print.

With best wishes to you all.  Keep safe and look forward to coming out on the other
side!!

Keith Slark
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Advertise from
£38 per issue

email:
studio@surreylitho.co.uk

or call:
01372 456060
for details

VILLAGE WEEK
Unfortunately all events in Village Week this year are cancelled

NEXT YEAR
Village Day will be on Saturday 19th June 2021

Open Gardens will be on Sunday 27th June 2021 (a week later!)
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SUPPORTING OUR LOCAL COMMUNITY FOR OVER 50 YEARS

We’re here to help
During the Coronavirus outbreak, RSM will be following 
government guidelines to protect our customers and sta� .

• While our showrooms remain closed, orders can 
still be made by phoning us on 01483 475000 
(option 1) and our product range can be viewed 
online at www.euronics.co.uk.

• Repairs can be booked by phone on 01483 539531.
• We are continuing with home deliveries and 

installations of both free-standing and built-in 
appliances for all our customers following the 
appropriate government guidelines.

Call 01483 475000 for advice and support 
Bookham • Ashtead • Epsom • Guildford • Knaphill

www.rsmdomesticappliances.com

FREE INSTALLATION AND DISPOSAL FOR KEY WORKERS*

* Key workers as outlined by the UK Government. O� er covers Blomberg and Beko free-standing appliances. Expires 30.06.2020.

Healthy mouth, fresh breath and a fantastic smile
Dentistryin Excellence

Private Family Practice

oc.tsitnedyerruseht.www
      ntastic smile

ntistry

    y KT23 3PW

ku.o

Church Road, Great Bookham, Surrey KT23 3PWA26
01372 457959

dicarlo.co.uk
01372 457111
35 High St, Great Bookham, 
Surrey  KT23 4AD

HAIRDRESSING
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THE VINERIES 
GARDEN CENTRE

Hours of Business: Mon - Sat 8.00am - 5.00pm & Sun 10.00am-4.00pm
Lower Road, E=ngham KT24 5JP   Tel. no: 01372 458934

WWee oo��eerr ffaabbuulloouuss 
bbrreeaakkffaassttss,, ddeelliicciioouuss
hhoommeemmaaddee ssoouuppss,, 
ssaannddwwiicchheess aanndd ppaanniinniiss,,
ssuuppeerr ssaallaaddss,, ddeelleeccttaabbllee
ddaaiillyy sspprreeaaddss && 
mmoouutthhwwaatteerriinngg ccaakkeess.. 
WWee aarree ccoommmmiitttteedd ttoo 
pprroovviiddiinngg yyoouu wwiitthh tthhee 
bbeesstt qquuaalliittyy ffoooodd..

We have an extensive range of trees, shrubs, perennials, bedding
plants, alpines, potted bulbs, specimens and other plants.

Also:
• Flowering bulbs (Dry) • Bonsai (in our special department)
• Composts & fertilisers • Pest & weed control
• Indoor & outdoor pots • Houseplants
• Seeds • Wild bird food & products
• Tools • Clothing, gloves & footware
• Gi@ware • Pet food & pet care products
• Seasonal cut ?owers • Conservatory furniture
• BBQs, >re pits and chimeneas • Fuel - including calor gas, logs, 
• Extensive christmas department kindling, coal & charcoal

VViinneess CCoo��eeee SShhoopp

� � � �� �� �� �

  
   

  
 
   
   

Find us on Facebook: tinyurl.com/ccc-surrey

   

 
 

 
 

 
   

How it works...
1. Call us on our freephone number 0800 3077 111
 and tell us how we can help. 

2. Details of what is needed will be passed on to volunteers 
 and you will be matched with someone in the local area 
 who can help. They will then be given your contact details 
 and you can speak with them to get the help you need.

 

Are you self isolating, worried about going out
or need some help generally?

Community Coronavirus Care are a group of people from your local 
community that would like to help. We currently have volunteers in 

Bookham, Fetcham, Leatherhead, Ashtead, Cobham, Epsom, Ewell, 
Stoneleigh, Banstead and surrounding areas.

We can pick up shopping, collect prescriptions, walk the dog 
and much much more, wherever we can.

This group is a volunteer lead community initiative carried out by the good 
will and the want to help the vulnerable people in our local area to ease 

pressures on other local services.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have a genuine need and we will 
be happy to help in any way we can.

Community
Coronavirus
Care
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Quality classes in small groups
**COME AND TRY A CLASS FREE**
Lessons for: Adults and Children from 2 yrs

Non Swimmers – Improvers
Advanced and SUPER Advanced 

Classes at Downsend School Leatherhead & Epsom College

For more info contact COLIN 01372-739600
colin@cbswimming.co.uk

Just moved house?

NEW NEIGHBOURS
would like to help!

We can give you lots of  information about local

doctors, dentists, schools, playgroups, shops,

buses, trains, theatres, places to visit and much more.

Just phone

01372 470301
to arrange a New Neighbours visitor

to call and give you our free folder

22 Bridge Street, Leatherhead
Telephone: 01372 377363

www.theblackdoggallery.co.uk

Professional Bespoke Framing Service
Friendly & Helpful Advice

Home Framing Service Available
Framed Originals & 

Limited Edition Prints
Cards, Ceramics & Jewellery

Ready Made Frames
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As you well know, we are now all in a state of
lockdown, therefore activities at Bookham
Tennis Club have stopped for the time being
(as instructed by the LTA). We had planned for
a great summer of competition and tennis,
however, when this has all blown over we will
just be cramming in as much tennis as we can!
The courts will have been cleaned, prepared
and gleaming with the summer sun. I hope
that exciting matches will be being played. We
have planned a host of exciting competitions
and events taking place over the summer such
as the Mens and Womens Singles and doubles
competitions, the mixed doubles, a La Manga
style competition that is played on the last
Sunday of every month, the American
tournament and a classic Whites and Woods
tournament. We look forward to welcoming
anyone who fancies coming along to watch.
The competitions this summer are set to be
exciting with lots of new members
participating in all competitions across the
club.

Over the winter the club has not sat idle. Many
members have managed to get out and play
between the rain and with the floodlights, this
allows the bravest to play after dark. As well as
this the club awards night took place on the
29th March with Daniel Bourne and Janet
Harrison taking their respective singles titles.
The ladies doubles were won by Kate Savin
and Caroline Penney whilst the men's doubles
were won by Chris Watney and Tim Jones. The
mixed doubles were won by Helen Cooper and
Daniel Bourne. It was a great evening in
pleasant company and was really enjoyed by
all who attended. Our thanks go to the team
that organised and ran the event.  

It will be good to see the new SOCIAL SPACE
being used in the summer, the balcony
overlooking the tennis courts has been used
already, but with glorious sunshine and the
longer evenings, we expect that it will be
getting a lot more use! Who doesn’t want a
refreshing drink and to watch some great
tennis? I know I will certainly be using it over
the summer. 

Once again, if you ever wish to join such an
open and friendly club that can cater for any
standard, please do not hesitate to get in
touch! Or come down and watch some tennis.

Bookham
Tennis Club

!
!
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Protecting Members’ Data – (GDPR)

New Data Protection Regulations came into force in 2019 and the Bookham Community Association
falls under these regulations with regard to the personal information we hold in respect of our
Members, Hirers, Directors, Volunteers and Affiliated Members. 

Bookham Community Association – a Company Limited by Guarantee and a Registered Charity -
recognises that privacy is very important so we want you to be confidant with the way that we handle
your personal information. Personal information includes any information that identifies you
personally, such as your name, address, email or telephone number. 

Our responsibilities are to inform you about the Regulations, confirm our intention to comply, to outline
our policy and to advise you of your rights to see that information and have it removed or corrected.
You can see our Data Protection Policy on our website www.bookhamcommunityassociation.org at the
office at the Old Barn Hall or ask for it to be sent to you by ringing 01372 456307 or email
bcaoldbarnhall@btconnect.com
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HIRE THE OLD BARN HALL
We have three rooms available for hire

The main hall takes up to 220 people.
The Harrison room takes up to 100
The Waterfield Room up to 30

For availability and prices email: bcaoldbarnhall@btinternet.com
or telephone Roger on 01372 456307

Click ‘Bookings’ on our website www.bookhamcommunityassociation.org

Advertise from

£38 per issue
email:

studio@surreylitho.co.uk

or call:
01372 456060
for details
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Mole Valley Indoor Bowling Club 

In spite of the rain and winds through January
and February members at MVIBC continued
playing in comfort through various rounds of
club competitions - leading to the finals
scheduled for early April. Then in March
Coronavirus struck and since 20th March
MVIBC has been closed along with the
Leatherhead Leisure Centre.

In a lighter vein, one of the successful
competitions within the club was the Ladies
Captains Day. The ladies selected the Surrey Air

Ambulance as their charity this year to benefit
from funds raised from a brilliant raffle (the
writer winning 3 prizes!) and a very enjoyable
fun afternoon of bowling for everyone. See the
winners in the photo.

This winter season has also been marked by
significant progress in National and County
Competitions, with teams entering a wide
range of matches from singles, mixed pairs,
triples and fours in both the above categories.
Success came at various levels – unfortunately
not in the finals but a brilliant improvement on
previous years, and carries the standard of
bowling at MVIBC forward to greater
recognition from 

Normally we now talk about the summer
indoor bowling season, and the new matches
that have been arranged. Unfortunately all
plans are now going to be drastically changed
but we will return, and bowling at MVIBC with
our friends and competitors from other clubs

will continue with a determined spirit that will
replace the memory of the current devastation
caused by this terrible virus.

When we do return there will be a lot to do in
club management, administration, selection of
teams and team development, and other areas
- all requiring voluntary support. Helping new
members, maybe taking up a coaching course
or becoming a qualified marker would be a
good way to focus new interest after this
period of navel watching.. Have a think about
getting involved! a very rewarding and
satisfying addition to support your club
through the recovery ahead.

Remember - if you are new to the game or a
seasoned player, and would like to find out
more about the club and the facilities –  please
visit our website at www.mvibc.co.uk  or email
mail4mvibc@gmail.com  or phone 01372 289
873

Michael Mackie

During the extended lunch sessions, the
children were asking which bin to put their
rubbish in – the general waste or recycling bin.
To extend their learning, we started looking at
the logos on the packaging to help them
identify if items could be recycled. We decided
to collect our crisp packets, both at playschool
and at home, and then we went for a walk
together to The Grange at No. 5 shop in the
village to take our crisp packets to be recycled.

One of the children asked what the crisp
packets were turned into, and the shop lady
wasn’t sure. So when we got back to
playschool we used the computer to find the
information. They are recycled by a company
called Terracycle, and turned into a type of
plastic which they use to make garden
furniture. The children found this incredibly

fascinating. To extend the children’s learning
about our environment even further, we
borrowed some litter picking equipment from
Bookham Residents Association and went for
our own litter pick walk to help keep the
playschool grounds clean and tidy.

In line with Government guidance we had to
close early due to the coronavirus outbreak,
but we’re still keeping in touch with our
families via our Facebook page and online
learning journals. Staff are sharing clips of
them reading stories to the children, making
pompoms, introducing their pets and lots of
other things. We’ve also continued our weekly
newsletter and shared ideas of activities
parents can do at home with their children to
help continue to support their learning and
development and to support and promote

positive mental health.

Peter Pan Playschool is an inclusive setting,
which cares for children from 2 years until
school age. We offer weekday morning
sessions 9.10-12.10 during term time, with
optional extended hours until 1.10 and 2.40 on
Monday, Thursday and Friday. We accept
Government FEET and FEE funding as well as
the extended 30 hours funding. To find out
more please take a look at our facebook page
www.facebook.com/PeterPanPlayschool and
our website www.peterpanplayschool.co.uk
Or email peterpanplayschool@gmail.com, call
us 07908 018924 and Louise and the staff
team will be happy to answer any questions
you may have.

Peter Pan Playschool 



Our AGM was preceded by a delicious lunch
on 3rd March. The lunch enabled old friends
to catch up and new friends to be made.
Awards for the past year’s competitions, which
had been well supported, were presented at
the AGM. A small number of members were
unable to attend as they were self isolating
having returned home from holidays in
countries affected by Corona virus. 

With the enforced self distancing later in
March, because of this virus, and the closing of
the Old Barn Hall the Monday afternoon
meetings have been cancelled in April, May,
June and July with the hope that they can be
resumed in September. 

Surrey Area NAFAS is encouraging members
to keep up their floral art, if possible, by using
materials from their gardens. We can continue

our love of the use of plant material to
produce beautiful artistic arrangements until
we can meet again to share this love. To keep
updated go to www.surreynafas.org.uk

Bookham Flower Club 
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Great Bookham Belles WI

Our February meeting was organised and run
by our recently formed Environmental
Committee, headed by Lesley Andrews.  This
group arose from the interest shown following
our stall at Bookham Village Day last year; the
stall had various types of plastic rubbish

pinned to it in order to raise awareness of the
plastic pollution in our seas.   

The girls did a fantastic job, Adrienne Jones
started the evening with a short film giving us
ideas and encouraging us to make simple
swaps to help the environment. Lesley and
Sarah Landers dressed up as bees, and each
table participated in a fun environmental quiz
throughout the evening, with our two bees
becoming quiz masters at the end!  

Our guest speaker was Elsje from Fetcham
from the Cupboard in Ashtead (which also has
a concession in Greenwise in Fetcham) which
sells sustainable items and bulk wholefoods
enabling people to shop packaging and
conscience free. Elsje shared with us the stories

of the women who have inspired her to make
the choices she has. Her tips included using
the search engine Ecosia where a tree is
planted for every 45 internet searches 

As always refreshments were on hand, this
time in the theme of Fairtrade, with some
delicious cakes and treats baked and served by
our ladies on the Environmental Committee. 

The evening ended with a free raffle; all the
prizes were made from sustainable products
or sourced from local charity shops so giving
us an insight into alternative ways of helping
the environment.  

Photo Katharine Kemp.

Words Katharine Kemp and Gilly Phipps 

 

Bookham Open Gardens Day
Sadly this year’s event has been postponed
but our gardeners perhaps have more time
than ever to tend their gardens.  What a shame
we can’t see them!  To try and address this we
are now putting regular pictures up on our
Facebook page (Bookham Open Gardens) so
do pay a visit!  

Here are some spring photos shown on there
at present.
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Transition Bookham 
and the Plastic Free Bookham project

At time of writing we
had cancelled our
planned activities for
May. We hope to be able
to hold our next open
meeting, scheduled for
Wednesday 19th August
at 7.30pm at the St
Nicolas Pastoral Centre.
At our February
meeting we enjoyed a
talk on the subject of

forest gardening, which involves creating
sustainable conditions for a low-maintenance
garden. This proved popular and it was good to
see some new faces. 

We attended the second Environment Forum
hosted by Mole Valley District Council – you
may have seen an article about the Forum in

the Leatherhead Advertiser in March. The
report on MVDC's carbon footprint is now
available on www.molevalley.gov.uk   (search
for “carbon footprint”, article “How we're
tackling climate change”).

We've also put the Plastic Free Bookham
project on hold until such time as it is
appropriate to restart it. Surfers Against
Sewage, who run the accreditation scheme, are
looking at how groups can continue to
promote the scheme online. However we have
made good progress on the groundwork for
talking to our local organisations and
businesses. We've held our first steering group
meeting, and MVDC have provided us with
minutes as evidence of their resolution to
reduce single-use plastic. There is now a project
website – www.plasticfreebookham.org.uk –
on which you can find information about the

project objectives, alternatives to plastic and
plastics recycling. 

The underlying objective of the Transition
movement is to create sustainable and resilient
communities. Our local businesses that have
been able to stay open in recent weeks have
done a fantastic job of keeping the community
supplied with essentials. Please continue to
shop locally and support our local businesses.

You can keep up-to-date with our meetings,
events and news items of environmental interest
by emailing us at transitionbookham@gmail.com
and asking to be added to our mailing list.
More information on our website
www.transitionbookham.org.uk . You can like
and follow TransitionBookham on Facebook
and follow @ttbookham on Twitter. We also
now have a PlasticFreeBookham Facebook
page and Instagram account.

All physical meetings and events were
suspended on 17th March due to Coronavirus.
During this difficult time we have set up a
Butterflies care team, to help members having
to self-isolate. We are also able to continue
some activities in the safety of members’
homes.

One of the last organised events before
lockdown was a fantastic session for our Craft
with a Heart sub group. We learnt how to make
“Pom Pom Bears”, with the idea that we would
sell them at the now sadly cancelled Village
Day. There’s always next year! Members who
attended have continued crafting at home.

Jill Jackson, who runs the group, also created
a very striking Pom Pom rainbow (see picture).
Jill was given the idea from the Facebook page
of Bookham business Grace and Cable  - owner
Jo used to teach knitting and crochet at
Granary Crafts in the village. The pattern for
the Pom Pom rainbow can be found at

www.kerryjaynedesigns.com

Members of Bookham Butterflies are also
being sent a weekly quiz to keep them
occupied and one of the two Butterflies book
clubs is due to hold a meeting on Zoom.

We are relieved that one of our members,
Trudy and her husband, finally made it back
safely from a cruise of South America, 17 days
later than planned. Their ship wasn’t allowed
to dock in Chile and had to sail a further 5000
miles to San Diego to catch the flight home!

Before lockdown, the Butterflies had enjoyed
a busy start to the year and we look forward to
the time when all our activities can start again!
The speaker at our January meeting was
Gordon Stein, our very own Janine Stein’s
husband. Gordon treated us to a fascinating
talk about his once in a lifetime expedition on
foot to the North Pole in 2004. In February we
heard from  Mimi Bogelund, a professional
organiser.

We also had a trip to Ripley for a FRIT
workshop (crushed glass) with Jo Downs and
raised £528 at our annual quiz night for our
chosen charity, Horsley and Bookham Riding
for the Disabled.  

For more information about our WI, visit our
website www.bookhambutterflieswi.com

Bookham Butterflies WI 

Mole Valley Women’s Institute (WI)
We have had three very different meetings so
far this year.  In January we heard about the life
of a barrister and his time at the Old Bailey.
Our birthday meeting was a hugely enjoyable
event.  We had cake, Bucks Fizz and a
wonderful live entertainment.  Our March
meeting was more sobering as we were told
about Surrey Search and Rescue a voluntary
organisation who aid the services in searching
for vulnerable people when they go missing.

Mole Valley joined other local WI’s in the Barn
Hall in March and made mosaics for the
garden.  It was a super day with a lovely fish or
chicken and chips lunch.

Our smaller groups had been continuing but
currently all meetings and groups are cancelled.
We have an excellent web site which is updated
regularly so if you would like to know more
about our very happy and successful WI please
go to ‘molevalleywi.btck.co.uk’.
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Leisure Learning Current Affairs Classes
Leisure Learning has been running in Bookham
for 13 years and we have had a very busy
season with many different speakers talking
about their own special subject which have
included Europe (and inevitably Brexit), China,
the US, climate change, Israel, social changes in
the UK and drug problems in Surrey. We have
heard some really stimulating lectures followed
by entertaining discussions.  

Before Christmas our long standing lecturer Jim
Chrystie led the talks for seven weeks then in
2020 we held nine out of the planned 13
remaining lectures until mid March when our
last four lectures were postponed until the
autumn due to our decision to self-isolate
ahead of the Government’s official instruction. 

Our attention is now focused on next year
which (once we have held the four classes over
from the 2019-20 sessions during October) will
start at the end of October and run until early

April. A new schedule of highly qualified
speakers will talk about their special interest
and will include the US Election, Iraq and
Canada. I am sure we will also now include a
session on how our lives will be changed by the
current pandemic.     

Each speaker gives a presentation for around 45
minutes then after a tea/coffee break individual
members can put forward their questions or
views on what has been said. If you want to
learn just by listening to the discussion and
answers to the questions, that’s fine. 

Despite the serious content of the classes, the
social side is not forgotten. In a normal year we
hold Christmas and Easter buffet get togethers
for members. If you want to know more about
what is going on in the world, this group of
classes will appeal to you and though we
currently have a short waiting list to join in
2020-21, it is always worthwhile registering

your interest in case there’s a space after
renewal invitations have gone out in July.

Each of the 20 classes lasts two hours and
there are identical sessions in Bookham on
Thursday mornings and afternoons. There’s no
paperwork and you’re in a comfortable
environment listening to expert commentary
on domestic and world events followed by a
healthy exchange of views.  

Because we run the courses ourselves, we have
low overheads and so have been able to hold
the cost for the 20 classes at £100 since we
started 13 years ago. If you do join us, you will
be assured of a warm welcome from existing
members.

To find out more about or even join one of
these classes, call TERRY on 01372 454223 or
email  terryhulme@outlook.com 

Terry Hulme

RNLI

Some time ago when I had just taken charge
of a unit in a London medical school my staff
all walked out of the office. I asked one of
them what was going on and they told me
that a bomb had just gone off close to the
hospital and they were all going to donate
blood.

I was reminded of this when the nation
decided to say a big thank you to the NHS
workers working so hard to save the victims of
coronavirus.

There are many other people risking illness to
help us.

Our Lifeboats are still ready to launch to rescue
people in danger even though it is not
possible for crews to remain the required
distance from each other on a boat.

One very large group of people who are vital
to our wellbeing is those working in our food
shops.  Not only have they carried on working
they have done so very well.

We really do owe them all a big thank you.

I hope that by the time you read this things are
a lot better for us all and that reminds me to
say thank you to the Bookham Bulletin for
keeping us in touch with each other.
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Bookham, Fetcham and District Garden Society
We had an exciting start to the year with one of
our members, Gail Diprose, giving us an
extremely inspiring talk on self-sufficiency and
treating us to a wide range of produce she has
grown and prepared herself.  Little did we know
how much we would draw on that knowledge
and those ideas in the months that followed.  

Our second talk was given by Simon Richards
on Richmond Park and the Isabella Plantation.
We have all known about Richmond Park, and
some have walked or driven through it, but not
known the layout details or history behind it.  I
certainly was not aware of the beautiful 40 acre
garden inside the park known as the Isabella
Plantation.  This was planted in 1830 and first
opened to the public in 1953.  The emphasis is
on colour with spectacular displays of
rhododendrons, camellias and the National
Collection of Azaleas collected by Ernest Wilson
in 1920.  The Plantation has been recently
restored and is an organic haven for wildlife.

Then we all know what happened.  Our
programme, meetings and possibly even our
Summer Show are on hold, but that does not
mean gardening has stopped. Many of us are
having far more time to garden in this beautiful
spring weather and we are seeing so much
activity. Gardens are looking so attractive and
tended and I am sure there will be spectacular
summer displays as we walk around our
neighbourhoods. It is an opportunity to enjoy
our homes and gardens, courtyards, balconies,
windowsill gardens or houseplants and tackle
those outstanding gardening jobs, prepare for
summer planting, try new techniques, produce
our own food and just stop and absorb our
lovely surroundings.

This is a year for initiative. Get out those seeds
and start sowing and pass excess seeds and
seedlings around as there may well be
shortages. Use any containers and sieved
garden soil if you don’t have compost or pots.
Divide up your own plants to increase your

stock and tend whatever vegetables, herbs,
fruit or flowers to get maximum production. 

Pop in some quick vegetables for eating or try
sprouting lentils, beans, sunflowers or pea
shoots for salads. For those mums who want to
encourage and be creative with kids, try
growing carrot tops, watching beans grow,
make a cress head or grow one of your potatoes.

The one luxury we have is time and this is the
best season to use it in the garden. We will see
when things return to normal and then we can
resume our programme. Do continue to
prepare for our show on the 11 July which will
hopefully go ahead.

July 11th – Summer Show.

September 28th – Steve Bradley on Making
the most of bulbs. 

October 26th - Paul Patton on Autumn
Inspiration - Looking forward to Spring. 

To join us or for more information, please
contact Angela Stevens on 01372 456713 or
craigjstevens@aol.com

Jennifer Smitheman 

Grow beans and carrot tops with the kids

Split up one pot of plants to make many new healthy ones. Sisyrinchium
in this case

Grow beans and carrot tops with the kids Gail Diprose with her wide range of home produce and preserves

The Meeting Place
Even though The
Meeting Place Coffee
Shop, Language Hub
and Lip Reading
classes are currently
suspended, we are still
busy behind the

scenes. Trustees are meeting virtually, and the
finance and admin teams are carrying on with
“housekeeping” as much as is possible.

The Community Fridge Team, however, is
active and extremely busy.  After a brief lull
when there was little surplus on the
supermarket shelves, the team are collecting
food from the supermarkets that would
otherwise go to landfill and taking it to the

Community Fridge. Due to the COVID-19
restrictions, people are not able (as before) to
drop by and see what is available. However,
with proper social distancing and food
handling/hygiene rules in place, we are
making up bags for delivery, particularly for
those unable to get out or finding their
households have greater need (either more
people in them or people furloughed from
work). 

During Holy Week (the week before Easter) we
distributed over 550 kilograms of food to more
than 100 families in Bookham. It’s important to
note that our Community Fridge is primarily
about reducing food waste so the food is
available to all who can use it.  

The last time many of us met together was at
our AGM on 14 March which was well
attended.  We did not offer our usual soup
lunch because of the virus but surely next year
we will!  We welcomed David Ryder to the
team of Trustees. We miss seeing everyone at
our various activities and look forward to
resuming them - we might have to celebrate
opening again with a party!

For more information or to get in touch with us, please
go to our website http://themeetingplace.org.uk . You
can email us at info@themeetingplace.org.uk or
call the TMP mobile 07425 133431 to leave a
message. You can follow us on Facebook too!
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The Friends of All Saints Little Bookham Church
and St. Lawrence Effingham Church

On 14th March we were entertained by Mark
Jennings to an evening of virtuoso classical
guitar music entitled “the Spirit of Spain”. Mark
played pieces by Barrios, Albeniz, Tarrega,
Rodrigo, J.S. Bach and others. Light refreshments,
including a glass of wine, were served during the
interval and the audience enjoyed an evening of
enchanting music. 

Sadly, our programme planned for the summer
has been eradicated by the Covid-19 pandemic.
On Sunday 19th April we were planning a Big

Curry Lunch, but this had to be cancelled and
hopefully will be rearranged for later in the year.   

Our big event of the summer was to have been
on Saturday 6th June when the Surrey Show
Choir was due at Manor House School for a
bonanza entitled Fizz, Fish and “We’re Feeling
Good”, but again this has had to be cancelled.   

The new Monthly Market to be held at St
Lawrence Church, Effingham was due to start
on Saturday 26th April, and thereafter on the
fourth Saturday of the month. This has now
been put back to September.   This will be from
10.00 to 2.00 and hopefully include a variety of
stalls covering Artisan Bakery, Fruit & Veg, Eggs,
Crafts, Chocolates, Toiletries etc. Refreshments
will be available.   This is a new venture so why

not come along and try it out.  

The Friends is a secular organisation created
some years ago in order to help fund the
upkeep of the 11th century All Saints Church,
Little Bookham, a key part of our community’s
heritage.   In January 2018 the parishes of Little
Bookham and Effingham were merged and
subsequently it was agreed that the charitable
objects of the Friends would be extended to
cover the upkeep of both All Saints Church,
Little Bookham and St Lawrence Church,
Effingham, another 11th century building.           

Membership is £20 p.a. and for further details
please contact our Chairman, William Hill at
<membership.friends @icloud.com>.

Polesden Lacey Playschool 

This term has been different - we were unable
to attend our classroom with our friends and
teachers, or hold our annual Easter show.
However, it didn’t stop us having fun and
being part of the amazing community we
belong to. Instead we used the wonders of
technology to keep in touch with each other.
We shared our stories, our exciting virtual days
out and sang songs together. There were lots
of suggestions from staff and parents for
activities we could take part in. The children
have been drawing and painting, running and
jumping, laughing and giggling as they always
do. They have been developing their
independence, learning to get themselves up
and dressed. One child even made sure to put
her best foot forward, colouring in her toenails
with felt tip pens.

We continued to grow our beans, in fact lots of
them are flowering and taller than the children
now. We also cooked and baked for our
families. Many children have been playing with
virtual tigers or visiting zoos on a laptop.
Museums have been popular destinations as
well.

Some children joined in with PE lessons from
home and spent time outdoors scooting,
cycling, washing their bikes and watering the
plants. Lots of children have been taking part
in yoga lessons and meditation sessions. They
are beginning to understand the importance
of looking after your body and mind. In fact, to
cheer up other children, many have created
rainbows to stick up in their windows. On a
daily walk they can search for them in other’s
houses and let each other know where they

have found more. 

We would like to take this opportunity to say
a huge thank you to all the families at
Playschool. They are pulling together, helping
each other and doing the best for their
children at this strange time. Thank you to the
staff to who continue to support them from
home as well. 

If you would like more information about the
playschool, like to arrange a visit once they are
allowed or enquire about admissions please
call us on 01372 458 145 (for general
enquiries/admissions, please leave a message
if there is no answer), email us at
alison.s.roberts@btinternet.com, or visit our
website -
http://polesdenlaceyplays.wix.com/playschool

Natasha Matthews 
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Rainbow Pre-School

The start of this year has been a busy one, We
have had some new children who started with
us just after Christmas who have settled in well,
and we have been looking forward towards
spring and summer, making the most of our
outdoor areas at the nearby library garden and
the Dawnay school woodland area. At the
beginning of March, we had a mobile farm
come and visit the children. This was a lovely
experience for them. The children had the
opportunity to stroke and hold the animals, and
hear about how they are looked after and what
they eat.  We had a donkey, piglets, sheep,
rabbits, ducks, guinea pigs and goats. We also
visited our local bakers Pearce’s. The children

were mesmerised by the different selection of
bread, cakes and biscuit’s etc on display. The
children watched the bread being sliced and
chose a loaf to have at snack bar. Thank you
Pearce’s!

We at Rainbow Pre-school miss our children
and are thinking of ways to ensure they still
have some continuity and contact with staff
and each other by our private email group. Staff
are taking pictures and short videos of
themselves doing things at home such as
cooking, gardening, washing cars and fun
things with their own families etc. We are
sharing these with parents so that their children
can still see all the staff they have built strong
relationships with. We will continue to do this
through this period, in the hope that when
things get back to normal, it will help with the
resettling in process.  Parents are also sharing
photos of their child doing lots of creative and
fun activities.  Along with these photos staff are
coming up with play ideas and activities to help
promote all areas of development, these are
sent on a regular basis to parents.  We are so
looking forward to seeing the children again
soon and wish all our families a safe, healthy
and happy summer.

If you would like to learn more about Rainbow
Pre-school or would like to visit us, please
contact Heidi Watson (Manager) on Tel: 01372
811313 Email: rainbow@bookhambaptist.org

Leatherhead Division Girlguiding
Girlguiding activities in the Leatherhead
Division have been suspended since Monday
16th March due to Coronavirus, but up until
that point it had been a really busy year.

In January, adult leaders, Rangers and Guides
from units in Bookham and Effingham braved
the elements for a fun, challenging weekend at
Frost Camp 2020. This annual event at Bentley
Copse Activity Centre near Shere sees hundreds
of young people and leaders spend a chilly
weekend under canvas, while enjoying a huge
choice of outdoor activities during the day.
Guides from the 1st, 3rd and 4th Bookham
Units, as well as from 1st Effingham, have been
attending the camp for more than 15 years.
They were once again the only Guides,
alongside hundreds of Scouts.

In February, local Rainbows, Brownies and
Guides took part in a giant sleepover at St
John’s School in Leatherhead, to mark World
Thinking Day. On 22nd February each year,
Girlguiding members globally think of each
other and of their commitment to international
friendship and understanding. This was the first
ever joint sleepover for the whole Leatherhead
Division, with 132 girls and 28 leaders staying
overnight in the main sports hall at St John’s.

One of the last local events before Guiding was
suspended was the “Chennai Challenge” Day for
Rainbows, Brownies and Guides. A programme
of Indian themed activities including cooking,

chalk drawing, dancing and dressing in sarees,
was organised by Suzanne Kuyser, from The
Batemans Trust. The charity works in the
Chennai area of Southern India helping
transform the lives of local children and young
people from disadvantaged backgrounds. The
day raised  £475 for the Batemans Trust.

Since local physical Girlguiding activities
stopped, many are continuing virtually.
Bookham Guides held a video meeting and 7th
Bookham Brownies have been encouraged to
earn relevant Interest Badges during the

lockdown These include Mindfulness, Baking,
My Rights, Painting, Grow your Own and
Inventing. Nationally, Girlguiding has an
“Adventures at Home” campaign on its website,
to support children and families during these
challenging times.

For more information about Girlguiding in the
Leatherhead Division and to volunteer as a leader
for one of the local groups, contact Christine Moss
on ggleatherheaddivision@gmail.com or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk
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Howard of Effingham Star in a Spine Tingling
Addams Family Show:

It seemed like a different world only a few
weeks ago when the Howard of Effingham
launched their annual school musical on the
Leatherhead Theatre stage. Howard of
Effingham’s version of the Addams Family –
coincidentally including a Friday 13th show –
just escaped being cut off by government
restrictions. 

With a cast including members from Year 7s
starring in their first shows (and some
newcomers from other years) to Year 13s
bowing out and all of the year groups in
between, the Howard’s Show is always
inclusive, but never loses that characteristic
quality. Bringing to life the dark, but often
humorous, escapades of the titular Addams
Family, the cast seemed perfect fits for their
roles, expertly characterising every minute
detail of how their characters would act.

With her characteristic musical skill, Ellie
Humberstone (Wednesday) more than held
her own taking on a slew of tricky female solos
and duets and pulled everyone in the
audience to their feet for standing ovations at

every show. Sophie Grainger brought all of the
recognisable traits of Morticia to life in a
stunning performance, maintaining composure,
impeccable mannerisms and brilliant singing
through all of the shows. Another departing cast
member is Year 13’s Zak Muggleton, who got
one of the most recognisable parts in the show
of Fester and played it to perfection. He brought
the slightly breaking voice, the always overdone
facial expressions and marvellous comic lines to
life.

Gaining her first principal role, Ellie Cain
(playing Pugsley) was given a potentially tricky
character to play, as by casting her as Pugsley
the directorial team gave her the challenge of
mastering a male character for her song –
often a completely different vocal range. Ellie,
however, was more than up to the challenge,
wowing the audience at every show with her
amazing solo, and perfectly punctuating her
comic lines – definitely one to look out for in
future Howard musicals. Rounding off the
family – and how could anyone forget this
amazing piece of acting – was Bella Grieve,
playing the very soul and spirit of the family,
Grandma Addams, giving perfect comedic
effect to her lines and adding a new dimension
to the show: although whose Grandma is she?
We may never know… Also in his first musical
was Jonar, sorry, Jonah, Webster, bringing to
life – or perhaps undeath? – to the ghoulish
butler Lurch. Whilst there wasn’t always a lot
of variation in Jonah’s lines (it’s hard to do that
when all that’s in the script is grunting) he
somehow managed to create a convincing
character from the ever dependable butler,
even getting a chance to show off his brilliant
singing voice in the final song.

Whilst the title of the musical is the Addams
Family, there is also a very important second
family – the Beinekes. This group of ‘normal’
people have to come to terms with the weird
and wonderful world of the Addams Family
after their son (Lucas – played by James
Stevens) falls for Wednesday. James brought

Lucas to life fabulously, capturing the
mannerisms and behaviour of a character stuck
between trying to be Crazier than Wednesday
whilst remaining true to his upbringing – not
exactly the impulsive type. Sophie Storey was
back again in a prominent role, this time as Alice
Beineke,  the reserved, poetic mother and wife
– until her song that is. With such a difficult song
– not made any easier by some unpredictable
table stability. A counterpoint to his wife, Ewan
Cretney wowed the audience as Mal Beineke –
a slightly rigid and standoffish Ohioan who
soon learns to come into his own as the second
act progresses.

No Howard musical would be complete
without the fabulous ensemble, who this year
had the slightly different task of turning
themselves into a full family tree of ancestors,
taking costumes from throughout history, and
prehistory in fact, to fulfil one of the most
important roles in the show. Without our
wonderful Ancestors, anything the main
family did would be a little flat, the songs
would lose some of their life and the show
would be poorer for it, so whilst they do not
always get the recognition they deserve.  

On a personal level, I absolutely loved being a
part of this musical. The chance to bring to life
a recognisable musical character like Gomez
Addams and have the chance to act and sing
some of my newfound favourite lines and
songs in musical theatre was one that I would
not have missed for the world. As I won’t get
the chance to do this again, I would like to
thank all of the staff who give up so much of
their time to put together this musical, all of the
members of the band and also the crew, both
students and the fabulous people at the
Leatherhead Theatre. It’s a Happy/ Sad
departure, but I am looking forward immensely
to seeing what the Howard can get up to for
next year’s musical.

Head boy Rhys Wallis, 18, who played Gomez
Addams in The Addams Family
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Rotary Club of Bookham & Horsley
Rotary Special Award

Bookham & Horsley Rotary Club had a special
award to present to member Keith Slark, who
will take over as Club president next summer.
Keith was presented with a Paul Harris
Fellowship (named after Rotary’s founder), in
recognition of his years of service to the Club
and wider Bookham community. Current
president Nick Garrett commented: “Keith has
given a lifetime of service to the community,
ranging from being a scout leader in his early

adult life, to playing a major role in developing
the new Scouting Centre in Bookham, and
being well-known over many years as
Chairman and chief advocate for the Bookham
Community Association. Since joining our
Rotary Club some years ago Keith has been a
constant voice of reason and source of energy
and has very successfully organised our
Christmas collections for the last two years. I
have rarely met someone with such a heart for
others; always on the lookout to help those
less fortunate than himself”.
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Registered Osteopath
A Natural Solution

•  Back & neck pain, headaches
•  Ligament, joint, disc and nerve damage
•  Pain associated with pregnancy
•  Adults, children and babies
•  Options include: structural, cranial 

osteopathy and acupuncture
•  Day, evening & home appointments

Peter Griffiths
O1372 459099

www.griffiths-clinic.co.uk

190 Lower Road, Bookham, Leatherhead

Building Plans for 
Home Improvements

& Extensions
Fast efficient service by 

professional 
Architectural Designer

MICHAEL LLOYD
CEng MICE MIHT

Telephone: 01483 205479
Mobile: 07958 791402

for free consultation

BBooookkhhaamm PPCC 
HHoommee aanndd SSmmaallll BBuussiinneessss IITT SSoolluuttiioonnss 

If you have pc or laptop issues, please give me 
a ring so that we can discuss contactless  
procedures. 

Stay safe and keep well. 
 
MMiiccrroossoofftt CCeerrttiiffiieedd PPrrooffeessssiioonnaall 

For further details visit: 
wwwwww..bbooookkhhaamm--ppcc..nneett 
Tel: 01372 458219 | 075 272 92585 
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St Lawrence Primary School 
‘Small But Mighty’  Team St Lawrence Pulls Together 

At St Lawrence Primary School, we face an
unprecedented period in education with the
partial closure of schools due to the
coronavirus outbreak. Staff have demonstrated
true dedication and determination in seeking
ways to continue supporting our families as
much as possible.

Teachers have been supplying individual class
home learning plans on a weekly basis, so
parents can help children to consolidate their
subject knowledge and progress their

learning. 

We have been able to support key worker and
vulnerable families by remaining partially
open for those children for most of the period
to date. We hope to continue this provision in
the coming weeks and months. 

Many of our staff have continued working in
school, with those in isolation working from
home to provide additional learning support
to families. It has been remarkable to see the
staff team working so creatively together,
finding solutions to effectively navigate the
unchartered waters in which we find
ourselves.

We have been touched by the numerous
messages of thanks received from families for
the learning support they have continued to
receive. Head of school Tom Dell remains in
regular touch with families, updating them on
the current situation for school through our
newsletter and via emails. The mental health
of the children and their families has been at
the forefront of decisions, alongside the safety
of everyone in our school community.

We very much look forward to the day when
we can once again open our doors to all of our
St Lawrence families. In the meantime we have
been heartened to see inspiring pictures sent
in by parents, showing children enjoying the

home learning activities provided by school.
Many families have also taken the opportunity
created by an enforced slower pace of life  to
teach their children new skills.

Parents often refer affectionately to St
Lawrence as being ‘small but mighty’. Never
has this felt more apt a motto to embody the
sentiments and attitudes found within our
school community from the children, their
parents and our staff. We thank you all for your
support.

Bookham Bees WI

You will never walk alone!
Two years ago I was invited along to the
inaugural meeting of the Bookham Bees WI.
Established to fulfil the demand for a new WI
within the vicinity of Great Bookham. I liked it
so much I joined! My Mum still can’t believe I
did!  I’m not her idea of a typical WI member!
Not a jam and Jerusalem sort of person, more
a Gin and Tonic to be fair!

Well, here I am 2 years later. Still a member and
loving it. I have made new friends, real friends,
not just friendly acquaintances. People, who I
know, in time of need, wouldn’t hesitate to
help. And have! But that’s not the only reason.
This group, like all WI’s has a regular monthly

meeting, often with guest speakers, plus a
whole array of sub groups and other activities.
There is a gardening group that visit
interesting gardens, hold plant swap days at
members’ homes etc. The Theatre Group
arranges theatre & film trips and “behind the
scene” outings to interesting places such as the
Globe Theatre. We have pub nights, craft
evenings, morning coffee meet ups to name a
few.  

We also have a Walkie Talkie group. What
started as one morning a week, is now three.
A brisk, 40 minute walk and talk, rain or shine
on Bookham Common at 8am, so people like
me can go and still get to work. Sometimes
there are 10 or 11 of us, sometimes 4 or 5, and
sometimes 2, but there is always someone and
I never walk alone. That’s probably the greatest
underlying principle of Bookham Bees WI;
whoever you are, whatever your age, whatever
your interests, whatever time you have, be it a
lot, or very little, there is always someone or
something for everyone, and rest assured you
will NEVER walk alone. At this time, more than
anytime before, in this time of national and

worldwide need, our communities will never
walk alone.

If you would like to know more about Bookham
Bees WI do visit www.bookhambeeswi.org or email
Bookham Bees WI bookhambees@outlook.com

Michelle Smith
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15 Years of Leatherhead Youth Project

With everyone all across the UK currently
doing their part to stay home and protect each
other, it has presented a new challenge for LYP
to continue youth work across Mole Valley.
However, it has also opened up new
opportunities. We are continuing many of our
One-to-Ones, as they are very important in a
time of uncertainty. Our Youth Workers are
creating interactive activities online daily and
we are all catching up on paperwork and
networking! 

In April 2020, we will be celebrating our 15th
Birthday!! 

The vision for LYP began in 2003 when three
Leatherhead Churches and MVDC came
together to provide much needed youth
provision in North Leatherhead. In 2005 we
opened our doors. Having converted AllSaints

Church into a state of the art youth centre. We
employed our first Youth Worker and with a
team of committed volunteers, we ran BFree
Youth Café for the first time. 

By 2008, LYP had 3 full time staff members and
ran a range of projects including Freestyle -  a
residential trip full of activities for 50 local
young people and Total Football – a weekly
football club. Then in 2012 we became more
involved in working with NEET (not in
education, employment or training) young
people, to help them gain qualifications and
work experience. 

In 2014, we launched our first social enterprise,
Allsaints Coffee Shop. After years of dreaming
about being able to employ young people
who have the least opportunities, we were
able to hire three young apprentices.

In 2015 we were awarded a Surrey County
Council contract to deliver 121 mental health
support across the borough. In our first year
we delivered 350 hours of one-to-one support. 

2016 was the year we launched in Bookham,
in partnership with 3 Bookham churches.
Starting in January 2017, BYouth opened as an
after school drop in with games consoles, a
pool table, sports and cooking. Our Bookham
projects now also include, Explore, Girls and
Lads, with dinner and small group work. 

In 2017, we had a Royal Visit to Allsaints Coffee
Shop from HRH The Earl of Wessex, Prince
Edward. 

Since then we have seen record numbers of
young people at our projects! We look forward
to celebrating our 15 years this year - starting
with one youth worker and an empty building,
to now having 9 staff delivering youth services
to over 600 young people every year!

Bookham Afternoon Bridge Club continues to
thrive in a competitive but friendly
atmosphere. Duplicate sessions are normally
held on Monday and Thursday afternoons in
the Old  Barn Hall. Visitors are welcome subject

to availability on that particular day. The Club
endeavours to provide a host each session
who will act as a spare partner for a visitor or
member who is without a partner that day.
Club details can be found on the following
website: http.bridgewebs.com/bookham

Meetings will resume once the current
lockdown is lifted.

2019 was a momentous year as the Club,
under the leadership of the Chairman, Neil
Higgins, held a variety of events to mark and
celebrate its 50th anniversary. The final event
was a most successful bridge day when the
well- renowned Andrew Robson imparted
valuable information and tips to a very eager

and receptive audience. Over the past year the
Club raised over £4000.00 which was donated
to several charities and towards promoting
Surrey Youth Bridge.

Club members participate in a number of
County and National Competitions. Club
trophies are awarded annually and the
winners in 2019 were as follows:

1) Highest Individual Score: Chris Pullan

2) The Top Pair: Penny Webster- Smith and
Sandra Cape

3) Most Improved Player:  John Stewart

4) Chairman's Handicap Pairs Competition:  Jill
Pattison and Bill Archer

Bookham Afternoon Bridge Club
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The complete design & printing service
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PUBLISHING PERSONNEL
Advertising -Simon Jordan (Surrey Litho Ltd)
(456060 simon@surreylitho.co.uk)
Distribution - Keith Slark (457375 keithslark@tiscali.co.uk)
Typesetting, Graphics & Printing - Surrey Litho Limited
(456060 simon@surreylitho.co.uk)

OLD BARN HALL MANAGER
Roger Musgrove (456307 or mobile 07731 451483
bcaoldbarnhall@btconnect.com)
The Old Barn Hall Office is open on Monday, Wednesday and Friday
mornings 9.30am to 12noon
Barn Hall Address: Old Barn Hall, Church Road, Great Bookham, KT23 3PQ

BCA COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT
President Genie Hancock (457879 eugenieh@talktalk.net)
Executive Chairman Keith Slark, 29 The Park KT23 3LN (457375)
Hon Secretary Veronica Hurren (451790 - veronica@hurren.org)
Hon Treasurer Ian Baker (454875 ian@ abgd.co.uk)
Membership Secretary AA (Dolf ) Arnold (452046 aaa@uwclub.net)
Village Day Field Manager Mike McCann mjmhmm@tiscali.co.uk (453027)
Executive Members Angela Baker, Roger Bull, Sylvia Bull, Peter Clarke

AFFILIATED GROUPS
Listed below are the groups affiliated to the BCA. Changes to these
details, and applications from new clubs, should be forwarded in
writing/email to the Secretary, Veronica Hurren.
Changes and applications for affiliation to veronica@hurren.org
tel:451790

BRA
Bookham Residents Association (BRA) 0300 030 9890 email via
website: https://www.bookhamresidents.co.uk/contact-the-bra/ 

CONSERVATION 
Friends of Bookham Commons Robert Hall 453183 -
robert@whestons.co.uk
Friends of All Saints Little Bookham & St Lawrence Effingham
Churches Val Winter 454273 valerieewinter@gmail.com
Friends of St Nicolas Church Angela Stevens 456713-
craigjrstevens@aol.com
Leatherhead & District Countryside Protection Society Lucy Quinnell
lucyquinnell@aol.com 3866453 
Leatherhead & District Local History Society 386348
museum@leatherheadhistory.org
Transition Bookham Esther Phillips-Constans 456905
esther_s_phillips@hotmail.com

POLICE 
Bookham & Fetcham Neighbourhood Officer PCSO 11443 Marion
Hawkins 01483 631632, 07720 042886.
Marion.hawkins@surrey.pnn.police.uk Mole Valley Team 01483 630370
Non Emergency Telephone contact 101 or 01483 571212 - Emergency
Calls '999' 

EDUCATION 
Bookham & District U3A Gillian Arnold 452046
info@bookhamu3a.org.uk 
Bookham Arts Society Linda Tickner 454151 Lindatdfas@aol.com
Bookham Seniors Computer Club, Brian Baker 450604
brianbaker@btconnect.com
Fetcham & District U3A Chris Wimble 879486
chriswimble@tiscali.co.uk
Leatherhead U3A Sally Smith sally.smith0929@gmail.com
Leisure Learning Terry Hulme 454223 terryhulme@outlook.com
Surrey Adult Education Service Mid Surrey Area Leatherhead KT22 7SY
Surrey Quilters Guild Jan Godding 453801-
jan.surrey2@btinternet.com

Watercolour Art Mrs Frances Jordan 07918 152693
francesjordan@talktalk.net 
WEA (Fetcham & Bookham Branch) Joy Tapping 01306 713355
rolfey27543@virginmedia.com

EDUCATION: THE EARLY YEARS

Bookham Toddler Group Natasha Allwood
natasha_allwood@bookhamtoddlergroup.co.uk

Bus Stop Preschool Kate Rice busstoppreschool@aol.co.uk

Dawnay Playgroup Abby Ward 453796 info@dawnay.surrey.sch.uk

Dawnay School, 456774

Friends of Dawnay School c/o The Dawnay School 456774
Casey.Swayze@dawnay.surrey.sch.uk 

Friends of Eastwick Infant & Junior Schools
infantfriends@eastwickschools.net juniorfriends@eastwickschools.net
453672/453277

Eastwick Schools Parent Teacher Association
infantinfo@eastwickschools.net juniorinfo@eastwickschools.net
453672/453277

Howard Nursery School Lesley-Ann Ellis, manager 453832
thehowardnursery@thehoward.org 

Jo Jingles pre-school music & movement Vivienne Hunt 07751 438943
vivhjojingles@aol.com

Peter Pan Playschool (Bookham) Mrs Louise Sutherland 07908 018924
peterpanplayschool@gmail.com 

Polesden Lacey Infants School Julie Welby
info@polesdenlaceyinfant.surrey.sch.uk 

Polesden Lacey Playschool Ellen Thomas/Alison Roberts
alison.s.roberts@btinternet.com 453162

Rainbow Playgroup Heidi Watson 811313
rainbow@bookhambaptist.org

St Lawrence Primary School 452870 info@stlawrence-primary.org 

Friends of St Lawrence Primary School
thefriendsofstlawrence@gmail.com

TinyTalk baby signing Katherine Preston katherinep@tinytalk.co.uk,
07599551882 

VARIED

Armada Probus Club Michael Pearce  mfepearce@gmail.com

Bookham Baptist Children's Centre 811313
familyservices@bookhambaptist.org

Bookham & Horsley Rotary Club Mark Secker 458733
mark.secker@outlook.com

Bookham Help-your-Neighbour Scheme Heather Davies 454403
johnheatherdavies@btinternet.com 

Curzon Country Cinema Barrie Gilbert bmightywurlitzer@hotmail.com

Eastwick Park Medical Practice Patients Participation Group
eastwickparkppg@gmail.com

The Grange Centre Rectory Lane KT23 4DZ 452608
info@grangecentre.org.uk 

Leatherhead & District Lions Club Jim Malynn 274618
www.leatherheadlions.org. uk 

Leatherhead and Distrct Twinning Association
elaine.crutchley1@gmail.com 452845

Leodride Chapter Andrew Sales 458328

Lodge of Grand Design Chris Jeffery chris@dowlishwake.plus.com

Auricula & Primula Society (Southern) Lawrence Wigley
Lawrencew67@googlemail.com 

Polesden Lacey Shakespeare Franki Gray 07818438502
frankigray1@gamail.com 

Probus Club of the Bookhams Peter Clarke 450908
peter.g.clarke@ntlworld.com

Royal National Lifeboat Institution, Bookham & Leatherhead branch,
Richard Bywaters 0208 3937757 bywaters@aol.com

BULLETIN BOARD
BOOKHAM COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
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Talking Newspaper for the Blind Andrew Smith 812042
smith.bookham@icloud.com 

The Meeting Place 07425133431 themeetingplace.org.uk

The Usui Reiki Academy Surrey  Amanda White   07432 777875
usuireikiacademy@gmail.com  

Topic of Cancer Bookham Support Group Nigel Lewis-Baker 456025
support.groups@topicofcancer.org.uk 

Weight Watchers Sarah Keely 07789 207005, sarahkeely@weight-
watchers.co.uk

MUSIC & DANCING 
Action Theatre Club Lizzie Crawford 07834 818 441
actiontheatreclub@gmail.com  
AllAloud! Community Choir Debbie Edge 801225
allaloudcommunitychoir@gmail.com 
Barn Hall Jazz Club Mick Welstead mickywelstead@gmail.com 
Bookham Choral Society Janet Kay 813102
bookhamchoralsociety@gmail.com
Bookham Folk Dance Club Bryan Shepherd 274081
bryshe@madasafish.com
Bookham Light Operatic Society Mrs Pat Barnes 01932 865196
psebarnes@gmail.com 
Bookham Recorded Music Club Sheila Roberts 454019
sheilaaroberts@aol.com
Bookham Scottish Country Dance Club Mrs Jean Preston 452695
jpreston@uwclub.net
The Downsmen barbershop harmony group
bookings@thedownsmen.co.uk 
Learning Tango Ann Salmon learningtango@gmail.com
Leatherhead Choral Society Lindsay Sampson lcschair@gmail.com
Mole Valley Silver Band Mrs Sarah Kent 456176 skent150@tecres.net 

POLITICAL ACTION 
Bookham & Fetcham Liberal Democrats Elizabeth Daly 07951 581205
councillor.daly@molevalley.gov.uk
Bookham Conservatives John Chandler 458106
chandler.john@hotmail.com

SOCIAL PASTIMES 
Barn Hall Crafters Avril Lovegrove 456707
Bookham Afternoon Bridge Club Kate Castree 376334
kate.castree@gmail.com
Bookham & Fetcham Art Group Shirley Snow 453366
shirleysnow@hotmail.co.uk
Bookham and Fetcham Gardeners' Association John Humphreys
454383 johnphumphreys@hotmail.com
Bookham Camera Club Bob Lennox 454260
bob.lennox1@btinternet.com
Bookham Country Market 456401 Please see the Market on Facebook
Bookham Craft Club Julia Brookman 453679 
Bookham Evening Bridge Club John Bedford 453445
jbedford@uwclub.net
Bookham, Fetcham & District Garden Society Angela Stevens
craigjrstevens@aol.com
Bookham Flower Club Gillian Brand 454712
gillianbrand089@btinternet.com
Bookham Knitting Club Kathy Chapman
kathy.chapman@dubmonkey.co.uk
Bookham Stamp Club Barry Feltham, Lynwood 450288 -
barryfeltham@hotmail.com
Bookham Wine Club Roger Stafford 459852
membership@bookhamwineclub.org.uk
Hardy Plant Society, Southern Counties Group Angela Baker 454875
angela@abgd.co.uk
Mole Valley Lacemakers, Cath Bell 01306 885067 -
dinger@madasafish.com
Mole Valley Quilters, Sandy Clark 579321
pumphousecottage@gmail.com
Mole Valley Ramblers Janet Pusey janet.p@molevalleyramblers,org.uk

SPORT 
Bookham Bowling Club Tony Moore 452 665 -
bookhamtony1@btinternet.com 

Bookham Tennis Club Keith Gatford 800320
info@bookhamtennisclub.org.uk
Effingham & Leatherhead Rugby Club; Trevor Sokell 452052
trevorsokell@btinternet.com
Effingham Table Tennis Tim Hobbs 452197 tim-hobbs@hotmail.com 
Effingham Golf Club Juniors Robert Daw 452203
rdaw@effinghamgolfclub.com 
Groveside Badminton Club Ed Carr 819171 – ed.carr@talk21.com
Mole Valley Indoor Bowling Club Tony Barnes
tonpetbar@btopenworld.com
THEATRE 
POSE Heather Watkins 458254 hev.watkins@btinternet.com

WOMEN'S GROUPS 
Bookham Butterflies WI Margaret Jones 453787
bbutterflieswi@gmail.com 
Bookham Bees WI Diana Greenman Bookhambees@outlook.com
Bookham & Horsley Inner Wheel Lois Driscoll lois.driscoll@talktalk.net 
Bookhams WI Fay McGregor 453748 fay.mcgregor@btinternet.com
Eastwick WI Mary Morris 289822 marydelmorris@gmail.com
Emlyn Downs Group of WIs Sheila Webber 379325
sheilawebber939@btinternet.com
Friendship Group Sylvia Dickinson 454333
Great Bookham Belles WI Amanda Edge 454110
contactbelleswi@gmail.com 
Little Bookham WI Pat Hammond
456625pathammondahvs@hotmail.com 
Mole Valley WI Liz White liz@tonyandlizwhite.co.uk
National Women's Register Caroline M Butterworth 459291
cbutterworth44@icloud.com 

YOUTH 
1st Bookham Scout Group Christine Whale
christine@1stbookhamscouts.org.uk 
3rd Bookham Scout Group Karen Wheeler
karen.wheeler@3rdbookham.org.uk
Bookham Youth & Community Centre Ellen Thomas (458019 or Ellen-
Thomas@hotmail.co.uk
Guides - Bookham & Effingham District R Wilson (450173)
bookham.effinghamdcs@gmail.com

CHURCHES 
All Saints, Little Bookham, Rector Rev. Mandy MacVean
rev.mandymacvean@gmail.com 
Bookham Baptist Church Rev Steve Elmes 811313
office@bookhambaptist.org
Eastwick Road Church (formerly Bookham United Reformed Church)
Miss S Ferguson 453704 secretary@bookhamurc.org.uk
Churches Together in Fetcham & Bookham Marian Cutler
marian.cutler@ntlworld.com 801092
Effingham Methodist Church, Rev Kim Plumpton 01932 586988
kimp822@hotmail.com 
Our Lady of Sorrows Catholic Church Father Fr Stephen Dingley
458263 eandfparish@btinternet.com
Roman Catholic Church of the Holy Spirit Fr Stephen Dingley 458263
eandfparish@btinternet.com 
St Nicolas Church Rev Alan Jenkins 452405
alan.jenkins@stnicolasbookham.org.uk PCC Secretary Nick Garrett,
pcc.secretary@stnicolasbookham.org.uk

LIBRARY
Bookham Library Townshott Close 0300 200 1001
libraries@surreycc.gov.uk

HALLS FOR HIRE
Little Bookham Village Hall Pat Tilley 453802 pat.tilley@idnet.com
Old Barn Hall, Church Road, Roger Musgrove 456307
bcaoldbarnhall@btconnect.com
Bookham Youth and Community Centre Ellen Thomas 458019 ellen-
thomas@hotmail.com
Bookham Scouting Centre 454383 johnphumphreys@hotmail.com 
Bowdler Room, All Saints Church, Manor House Lane 456752
j.peers@tiscali.co.uk 
South Bookham SPACE  hire.southbookhamspace@gmail.com



The present lack of activity
enables us to look back to last
September when 36 members
enjoyed a trip to Northern
Spain.  Tours Secretary Judy
Money reports that they

visited a delightful town called Santiliana del
Mar established around a monastery and
surrounded by an ensemble of 15th to 17th
century golden stone houses.   Later they
explored a replica cave at the Altamira
Museum. 

On Day 2 members travellled to the Picos de
Europa arriving at the small ancient town of
Potes.  They enjoyed a cable car trip to see the
spectacular panoramic views of the Picos
peaks and valleys. On day 3 time was spent in
Cantabria’s capital, Santander, before travelling
to El Soplao Cave home to a spectacular and
diverse array of formations.  The final day
began with a 60 minute cruise to admire
Bilbao from a different perspective (see photo)

and a guided tour of the amazing
Guggenheim Museum designed by the
renowned American architect Frank O Gehry.  

A tour of Western Sicily is planned for October
visiting the Doric temple at Segasa, Erice and
Trapani, the cathedral at Monreale and the
Valley of Temples at Agrigento. A very full five
day programme that is, of course, dependent
on circumstances.  

Day visits are planned to Herstmonceux
Observatory in July, the Huguenot Museum in
Rochester with a boat trip on the Medway for
August and in October a chance to view the
Home of the Surrealists at the house of Lee
Miller and Roland Penrose, the parents of
Anthony Penrose, The Boy who bit Picasso,
who was due to explain this title at the
cancelled March lecture.

The lecture programme is also subject to
change/cancellation.  The September lecture
is the Bayeux Tapestry. Evelin Eaton presents

the historical, cultural and
artistic aspects of the
Tapestry, which provides a
testimonial of people’s lives
in the late Viking age.

A particular area of enjoyment
for our Heritage Volunteers is
the conservation of the
vestments and fabric at
Guildford Cathedral. The
fabrics are in many cases old
as well as beautiful as the
photo of  Bookham Arts
group working on a chasuble

in the Chapter House shows. We have been
working together for more than five years and
will be there for some time yet. Chairman
Angela Stevens heads the group and the
fortnightly sessions will resume as soon as the
current restrictions are lifted. 

Angela says numbers of the Arts Society here
in Bookham are pleasing and attendances in
January and February were good despite poor
weather. The high standard of our lecturers is
amazing for content and professionalism and
this high standard is being put to the test
while we are unable to meet. We go on the
Arts web site to find live lectures. There is also
a vast amount online and television for us to
enjoy. We will not be meeting for a few months
but look forward to normal service being
resumed.

New members will be warmly welcomed. The
lectures are 7.30 on the fourth Tuesday in the
month at The Old Barn Hall.  Anyone interested
in joining the Society can pick up a publicity
card from Bookham Library For membership
please contact Linda Tickner at
http://theartssocietybookham.org.uk/   

John Cook

The Arts Society Bookham 
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Following a great team effort by the BRA, the
IliveinBookham.com website team and a host
of volunteers the BRA response to the Future
Mole Valley Draft Local Plan Consultation was
delivered to the Council on Monday 23 March.

In addition to the BRA submission, a campaign
to encourage all in the village to respond
individually to the consultation was also
implemented during March with leaflets
delivered to every household by BRA road
stewards and volunteers; a website,
yourbookham.com, was also set up which
gave guidance on the submission process and
topics such as the Green Belt and
infrastructure that residents should consider
when making their response. This guidance
was well received by residents and a “thank
you “ goes to all Bookham residents and

interest groups who submitted their
comments to the Future Mole Valley
Consultation Draft Local Plan Consultation
process which what was a very weighty and
complex consultation document.

Mole Valley District Council will now take time
to absorb ours and all the other responses and
will then produce the next version of the Plan
document under a regime known as
Regulation 19. Again we should have the
chance to comment and this will then finally
go to the full Mole Valley District Council for
agreement before being sent to a Government
Planning Inspector for approval or otherwise.

The regulation 19 document should appear
much later this year and the Inspector could
take up to a year to do his or her job.

The MVDC Cabinet member responsible for
Planning, Margaret Cooksey, has repeatedly
said that this draft plan is not the one they
finally expect to put forward. We will keep
everyone in the village informed on what we
find out as the months unfold.

BRA AGM Cancelled
Following the Social Distancing directive from
the Government, we have cancelled the BRA
AGM in May. Depending upon the COVID-19
circumstances we expect to hold the AGM in
the autumn. We will advise once the
Government guidance is clear.

Les Huett – BRA Publicity

www.bookhamresidents.org.uk

Future Mole Valley Draft Local Plan: BRA and
Villagers Respond
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FUN & FRIENDLY PILATES MAT CLASSES  
ALL AGES & ABILITIES WELCOME

  Fetcham Village Hall
Tuesdays 1.45pm 

Wednesdays 9.15am & 10.20am
Thursdays 9.30am

ADULT BALLET CLASS
 Fetcham Village Hall
Wednesdays at 11.30am

ADULT TAP CLASS
Fetcham Village Hall
Thursdays at 10.45am

Non-Syllabus, fun and friendly classes for those of you  

Please contact 
Helen Otway

on 07961104867 or helenotway@yahoo.co.uk

PILATES

HELEN    OTWAY
BALANCING LIFE THROUGH FITNESS

Architect  . . . . . . . . . . . . .Michael Lloyd  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18
Art Gallery  . . . . . . . . . . .The Black Dog . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6
Barber  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Elio’s . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 21
Chiropody  . . . . . . . . . . . .Fairfield Footcare Centre  . . . . . 6
Cleaning  . . . . . . . . . . . . .Safeclean  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Southview . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18

Computer  . . . . . . . . . . . .Bookham PC  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18
Decorator  . . . . . . . . . . . .Duncan Pulsford . . . . . . . . . . . . 4
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .GB Decorating  . . . . . . . . . . . . 21
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .RJK Decorating Services  . . . . 18

Dentistry  . . . . . . . . . . . . .Excellence in Dentistry  . . . . . . 4
Domestic Appliances  . .RSM  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4
Electrical  . . . . . . . . . . . . .C & H Electrical  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Christie Electrical  . . . . . . . . . . . 4

Estate Agents . . . . . . . . .John Wadsworth  . . . . . . . . . . . 2
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Patrick Gardner . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8

Fitness  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Wow  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Make the Effort Pilates . . . . . .25

Funeral  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Hawkins & Sons  . . . . . . . . . . . 18
Garden Centre  . . . . . . . .The Vineries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5
Garden Machinery  . . . .MPS  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 26
Garden Maintenence  . .DB Garden Services  . . . . . . . . 26
Hairdressing . . . . . . . . . .Wavelengths . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Di Carlo’s  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4

Home Care  . . . . . . . . . . .Home Instead  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6
 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Home County Carers  . . . . . . . 25

Home Improvements  . .Clive Weston  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .6 
Information  . . . . . . . . . .New Neighbours  . . . . . . . . . . . 6
Nursing Homes  . . . . . . .Rose Hill Nursing Home . . . . . . 2
Osteopath  . . . . . . . . . . . .Peter Griffiths  . . . . . . . . . . . . . 18
Printing  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Surrey Litho Ltd  . . . . . . . . . . . 21
Shoes  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Casselden’s  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6
Solicitors  . . . . . . . . . . . . .Palmers  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2
Swimming  . . . . . . . . . . .Colin Bull Swimming  . . . . . . . . 6
Therapy  . . . . . . . . . . . . .BCPS Physiotherapy . . . . . . . . 21

INDEX TO
ADVERTISERS

  
   

  
 
   
   

Find us on Facebook: tinyurl.com/ccc-surrey

   

 
 

 
 

 
   

How it works...
1. Call us on our freephone number 0800 3077 111
 and tell us how we can help. 

2. Details of what is needed will be passed on to volunteers 
 and you will be matched with someone in the local area 
 who can help. They will then be given your contact details 
 and you can speak with them to get the help you need.

 

Are you self isolating, worried about going out
or need some help generally?

Community Coronavirus Care are a group of people from your local 
community that would like to help. We currently have volunteers in 

Bookham, Fetcham, Leatherhead, Ashtead, Cobham, Epsom, Ewell, 
Stoneleigh, Banstead and surrounding areas.

We can pick up shopping, collect prescriptions, walk the dog 
and much much more, wherever we can.

This group is a volunteer lead community initiative carried out by the good 
will and the want to help the vulnerable people in our local area to ease 

pressures on other local services.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have a genuine need and we will 
be happy to help in any way we can.

Community
Coronavirus
Care



Care and companionship where 
peace of mind comes as standard

Help and support with a range of 

•Personal Care •Companionship
•

•
•Nursing care •Specialist care 

•
•Personal health budgets 

•Direct payments •Respite care
• Sleep on call 

01306 770051

                 


